City of Cambridge
Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting
Tuesday June 18, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm via Zoom. In attendance were Mayor Sherry Tyler,
Commissioners Gayle Wilhelmi, Penny, Brad King, and Gary Osborne. The minutes from the May meeting
were distributed via email prior to the meeting. Gary made a motion to approve the minutes. Gayle
seconded and the motion was passed. There is no current budget report as the year end report is being
prepared.

Old Business: The Japanese Snowball trees have been planted. Walitsch recommends frequent watering,
especially in this heat. Joe has volunteered to water while he is in town.

The development of the Taylorsville Rd. property is progressing. Sherry has not heard from Rob Hornung so
it is hoped that all is going according to plan.

There is no new information about the sale of the nursing home property on Lowe Road. Joe observed a
. group of approximately six people taking a look at the property recently.

Gayle made a motion to have the summary second reading of Ordinance #1 Series 2024 setting a tax rate
for the fiscal year 2024-2025 at .145 cents per one hundred dollars of assessed value. Brad seconded the
motion. Sherry conducted the summary second reading of the ordinance. Gayle made a motion to adopt the
ordinance. Joe seconded and the motion was approved 5 - 0.

Brad made a motion to have the summary second reading of Ordinance #2 Series 2024 establishing a
budget for the fiscal year July 1, 2024 - June 30,2025. Gary seconded the motion. Sherry conducted the
summary second reading of the ordinance. Joe made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Gary seconded and
the motion was approved 5-0.

New Business: Sherry will be sending out the tax bills next week which will be due in August.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned around 6:13 pm. The next meeting will be
July 16, 2024 at 6:00 pm.



